
 

 

 

Hip fracture: Guideline Update 

1 Background 

The hip fracture guideline (CG124) was reviewed in 2015 as part of NICE’s 

routine surveillance programme to decide whether the guideline requires 

updating. 

2 Surveillance programme findings 

The surveillance programme identified new evidence on displaced hip fracture 

repair. The full report can be found here. 

3 Guideline Update  

We are answering the following question(s):  

 What is the clinical and cost effectiveness of internal fixation compared 
with hemiarthroplasty compared with total hip replacement (THR) in 
people undergoing repair for a displaced intracapsular hip fracture? 
 

 What is the clinical and cost effectiveness of conservative management 
compared with internal fixation compared with hemiarthroplasty 
compared with total hip replacement (THR) in people with an 
undisplaced intracapsular hip fracture? 

 

4 Guideline Update process 

The guideline update will be produced using a standing Committee.  

 

Committee meeting dates: 05 September 2016, 02 December 2016 & 28 

February 2017 

Consultation dates: 18 January 2017 – 15 February 2017 

Expected publication date:  26 April 2017 

https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/cg124/evidence/surveillance-review-decision-december-2015-2190593773

